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SPEECH by Anne-Marie PERRET, EPSU PRESIDENT
Signature of the framework agreement on prevention of sharp injuries 

In the Hospital and Healthcare Sector, Brussels, 17 July 2009
Dear Commissioner Spidla, Dear Karen, Dear Godfrey, Dear Colleagues,

Today, the European social partners in the hospital sector are signing the first binding agreement after successful negotiations, which will give common standards to employers and workers for the use of sharp instruments in hospitals throughout the European Union. This represents a major event for the sectoral social dialogue at EU level, at a time when “voluntary agreements” and “soft-law” are more and more often replacing binding agreements and “hard-law”.
On behalf of EPSU and its affiliates in the Healthcare sector, and as EPSU President, I would like to congratulate the two main protagonists of this major agreement, namely Karen Jennings, President of the EPSU Standing Committee on Health and Social Services, and Godfrey Perera, General Secretary of HOSPEEM. 
I would also like to thank the EU Commission, and especially the Employment and Social affairs DG, for the positive role played during these negotiations, leading to a binding framework agreement which will become a directive after being submitted to the European Council decision.
Last but not least, I would like to thank three key participants in these negotiations who could not be here today, Carola Fischbach-Pyttel, EPSU General Secretary, Tamara Goosens, EPSU policy officer for Health and Social Services and Veronica Nilsson, EPSU policy officer.
I would like to underline the very concrete and operational dimension of this text: it looks like a “users’ manual” or “operating instructions”, and, even if I am not an expert in the hospital and healthcare sector, I believe that it can become a useful tool for employers and workers alike.

It is worth recalling the importance of the health sector in the EU. It employs almost 10% of the total workforce and corresponds to almost 9% of gross domestic product (GDP) (cf. CEDEFOP, March 2009).
When there is a common will, a good joint work program, full determination and when the partners are ready to take their responsibilities, there is room to reach such a satisfactory agreement, which, through its transposition at national level, will cover millions of healthcare workers. 

Through this agreement, the European social partners in the hospital sector have demonstrated that it was possible to influence the EU policies and, according to their respective roles, to take the interests of workers and employers, jointly focusing on the interests of patients into account.

Health services are a key element of the European social model, especially in relation to social and territorial cohesion. But do not forget that social partners in the hospital and healthcare sector are also key stakeholders, and as they stated in the EPSU/HOSPEEM joint Declaration of December, 2007, they “call on the Commission to consult [them] timely if and when it is planning to launch further initiatives in the field of health services”.
So, and this will be my conclusion, we have to bear in mind that information and consultation is more than ever needed, and that social dialogue, whatever its level may be – sectoral or cross-sectoral - is the cornerstone for developing the social dimension of EU policies. 
Long life to this agreement and thank you for your attention!

Anne-Marie Perret

EPSU President
17 July 2009

